SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting 12 July 2016

Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), Fran Nowlan (Vice Chairman), Jon Scott, Philip Randall, Barry Hitchcock, Kate Lingard (clerk) and George Johnson (Surrey County Councillor) 
Members of the Public – Jon Forsyth, Peter Stovold, Angus Stovold, Bob Stovold, Anthony Isaacs, Tony and Emma Hawkes, Therese MacKenzie and Neil Smith. 
Issues raised by Public – Tony and Emma Hawkes, the new managers of the Cyder House Pub, reported that they are hoping to be open towards to end of July. BCM said that the application to register the Cyder House as an Asset of Community Value was still being considered by GBC. 
19/16 – Apologies for Absence – Tony Rooth (Guildford Borough Councillor) and the Clapshaws. 
20/16 - Minutes of Meeting held on 3 May 2016 – approved and signed by BCM. 
21/16 - Matters Arising – none.
22/16 - Declarations of Interest – none.
23/16 - County and Borough Councillors – GJ reported that a couple of sources of funding were available to him for parish projects and applications should be made before Christmas. It was noted that the local bus service had been saved from potential cuts to services and thanks were given to GJ for his help with this. It was decided that the issue of Eashing parking/traffic would be put on the agenda for the September meeting. GJ said that there must be a consultation with interested parties and it was agreed that the September meeting should be an opportunity to discuss (rather than decide on) options and gather opinions and information. GJ and BCM to ask a Highways officer to come and discuss options and attend meeting in September if possible. It was suggested that the meeting be advertised as widely as possible to ensure a thorough consultation and BCM to arrange a flyer to be sent to Eashing addresses and send note to Shackleford and Parish News. GJ to notify other Councillors in neighbouring Godalming and Waverley. 
Peter Stovold reported that he was in discussion with English Nature about the possibility of extending the existing car park, next to the river at Eashing bridge, into one of his adjoining fields, to ease parking pressure. 
24/16 - Highways and Byways – Problems with the road at Grenville Road/School Lane Junction were again raised and passed on to GJ. BCM urged Councillors and members of public to report any pothole/road surface problems to SCC as there is an easy online form at https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/do-it-online/report-it-online  See 23/16 above also. 
25/16 - Cyder House Field – Angus Stovold reported that there were some piles of garden waste, rubble and bamboo on the edge of the field and evidence of a bonfire. In previous years, crops had been grown right up to the edge of the field so this was not a problem. However, now a 5m margin is required and this has left the edge of the field uncultivated. It was noted that some efforts had been made to clear up some of the waste by residents. Also that some of the waste was placed there by Cleanslate Developers when the ditch was cleared. AS to clear up the waste at the end of the summer. SPC may contribute to costs if this is a lengthy job. BCM said that the boundary of the field had now been firmly established with maps from GBC and the Land Registry and confirmed all the waste was definitely on SPC property. Therefore, the Councillors agreed to send a note to Peper Harow Lane residents explaining the above, and asking that the field edge no longer be used for any waste or bonfires as the field is an asset of the parish and must be protected. 
27/16 - Shackleford Village Car Park – a quote for £195 plus VAT for the annual trimming of the hedge by AGM Landscaping was approved. 
28/16 – The Shackleford Village Sign – BCM shared three quotes for repairs to the sign. Two for around £1,000 and a less detailed repair for around £400. Councillors voted by majority for the cheaper option. There would also be a cost of around £500 to replace and install the new post. It was suggested that Watts Gallery be approached to see if they could help with restoration and failing that an application to GJ for some of his funding to cover/contribute to the repair. Also to ask the organisers of the Shackleford fete for any spare funding.  SPC to fund the works if no other funding can be found.
29/16 - Japanese Knotweed on School Lane – Several clumps of knotweed along School Lane and either side of the entrance to Charnwood had been noticed and reported to the authorities (SCC, GBC and Environmental Health) and the owners of Charnwood. Each had replied to say that the area in question was the responsibility of the other. Councillors agreed to send a letter to the owners of Charnwood to outline the seriousness of the issue and request that they take action to stop the spread of the knotweed. 
30/16 - Defibrillator Emergency Telephone System – BCM explained that this is a system that is activated when a 999 call is made. If the parish subscribed to the system, when a call is made, as well as an ambulance being summoned, an automatic system would call predetermined volunteers until one answered. Such volunteer would then be asked to collect and deliver the defibrillator to the emergency location. This would be very helpful for people living alone or in couples and would maximise the potential of the defibrillator. Councillors agreed to the £100 p.a. fee for the service and BCM to find potential volunteers who are willing to have their names added to the list (around 8-10 needed). 
31/16 - Planning 

	Application 
	Property
	Proposal 
	SPC Views

	16/P/01285
	Halfway House, Halfway Lane, Godalming GU7 2QQ
	Construction of a new access drive, closure of field and construction of new field access

 
	No objection 

	WA/2016/1261
	Weyburn Works, Shackleford Road, Elstead 
	Erection of 61 homes and 60 bed care home
	Councillors voted to object to this application on the same grounds as the objection to the previous application for the site under proposal WA/2015/0789. Clerk to action. 


32/16 – Finance  

 (a) Receipts – to note the following receipts:

	Date 
	Amount
	Description
	From

	
	£0
	
	


(b) Expenses – the following payments were approved and cheques signed:
	Date
	Amount
	Reason for expenditure
	VAT
	Payee

	12/7/2016
	£153.27
	Clerk’s expenses April and May 
	0
	Kate Lingard 

	12/7/2016
	£834
	Playbark for Shackleford Playground (passing on grant received from GJ from SCC)
	139
	CPA Horticulture 

	12/7/2016
	£200
	Donation to Shackleford PCC
	0
	Shackleford PCC 



	12/7/2016
	£165
	Annual Payroll Services Fee
	0
	T. Dye 


(c) Internal Audit – it was noted that the Annual Return for 2015/16 had passed the internal audit and had now been sent to the external auditor. 
33/16 - Other Correspondence – none
34/16 – Next Meetings - September 20h, November 1st, January 10th, March 14th and May 9th. 
